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November 16, 2011

David Danner, Executive Director and Secretary
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
1300 South Evergreen Park Drive SW
PO Box 47250
Olympia, WA 98504-7250

RE:  Sanitary Service Co, Inc – Tariff 8 replaces Tariff 7 (Miscellaneous revisions)

Dear Secretary Danner:
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Please find enclosed Tariff No. 8 for Sanitary Service Co, Inc. (SSC) which replaces Tariff No. 7.  There are three changes made to this tariff.  They are:

	1)  Removing the registered trade name of “Recycling Services Inc.”’ from the tariff;
	2)  Changing Item 230 to reflect new disposal rates at transfer stations SSC uses;
	3)  Adding a new service for pickups in lieu of the customers scheduled pickup.

1)	In 1989, when SSC started recycling in our City of Bellingham contractual operations, a company named Recycling Services, Inc. was formed.  When SSC started the WUTC recycling programs in 1992 we continued with that corporation doing the recycling and we showed on our tariff “Sanitary Service Co, Inc. and Recycling Services, Inc.”  Recently, the entities of RSI and SSC were merged and RSI was dissolved.  We have been informed by staff that we need to request a tariff revision to eliminate the trade name.

2)	We are changing item 230 to reflect new disposal rates at Recomp of Washington and Recycling and Disposal Services.  Under WAC 480-07-505-(3), a general rate increase request is not necessary for a disposal fee pass-through of charges for drop box service, provided there are no affiliated interest relationships.  The transfer stations have increased their rates due to the City of Ferndale increasing its tax on disposal from 11% to 12%, effective January 1, 2012.  Pertinent letters and documents are enclosed.

3)	Finally, we are adding a new charge of $5.00 when customers request a pickup on other than their scheduled pick up day.  Under WAC 480-70-261this filing is being made on one days notice because its only purpose is to add a new service option which has been requested by our customers.  Most of our customers no longer have weekly service.  Approximately 35% of our customers have weekly service, 55% of our customers have every other week (EOW) service and 10% have monthly service.  
We are starting to get calls requesting that we pick up the EOW and monthly customers on a non scheduled week, in lieu of their scheduled service week.  To change the week for this one pickup we 
must do a work order and dispatch to the route so the driver knows to collect the customer on a non scheduled day.  

Most of these calls are from customers who have more material than the service they signed up for, or are going to be gone on their next regularly scheduled pickup day. 
Please call me at (360) 734-3490 if you have any questions about this filing.
Sincerely, 



Edward Nikula
Vice President

CC:	Whatcom County Council	City of Bellingham	Debbie Bailey
	Bellingham Herald		Pat Dunn		Jeff Williamson	
	Lisa Meucci			Polly McNeill
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